
Draft Meeting Minutes 

Public Meeting of the 

Chester County Pipeline Safety Advisory Board 

Thursday, January 26 

3:00 pm – 4:30 pm 

Chester County Government Services Building 

601 Westtown Road West Chester, PA 19380 Room 042 

Also available virtually via Zoom 

 

1. Introductions 

• Deputy Director Groover introduced Senator Muth and Sue Morgan from 

Representatives Otten’s office 

2. Public Comment on the Agenda 

• There were no public comments on the agenda 

3. Attendance 

• Deputy Director Groover took attendance in the absence of Secretary Vinnacombe 

4. Approval of the October 27, 2022 Meeting Minutes 

• George “Bud” Turner made a motion to approve the meeting minutes 

• Director O’Leary seconded the motion 

• The motion was approved with no objections 

5. Review Status of Action Items 

• Deputy Director Groover reviewed the status of the action items 

6. Energy Transfer Follow Up 

• Joe McGinn, Vice President of Public Affairs for Energy Transfer and Nick Bryan, 

Senior Director of Environmental Projects for Energy Transfer. 



• Board Member Hubbard asked about ongoing monitoring at the lake and noted that it 

would be good if the group could get a broader overview of the lines in the area in the 

future 

Action Item: Have Sunoco present at an additional meeting for a broad review of some of the 

other lines 

• Board Member Molloy asked for a copy of the slides for Board Members who were 

unable to attend the meeting, followed up on the study’s that were mentioned in the 

slideshow and asked for a copy of them, followed up on where the results of the five 

year studies would be located, and about the amount of gallons that were stated to 

have entered Marsh Creek 

• Board Member Chief Carroll asked about the acreage pumped out of Marsh Creek 

• Board Member Molloy asked a question on Board Member Walker’s behalf about the 

Boot Road Pumping Station.  

7. Pipeline Safety Plan Update 

• Tony Przychodzien from the Department of Emergency Services provided an update 

on the Pipeline Safety Plan including that the kick off meeting that occurred and next 

steps 

• Board Member Mathis asked for clarification for the name of the company and how 

many companies bid on the RFP for this project 

8. Standing Committee Briefings, if Applicable 

• Board Member Turner reported that a mutual aid drill with Fire, Police, EMS, and the 

Hazmat Team with Energy Transfer was conducted primarily regarding 

communications 



• Board Member Fleming noted that Tony Przychodzien will ensure that the plan 

project stays on task 

9. Overview of PSAB Website Uploads 

• Deputy Director Groover reviewed the website uploads 

10. Board Open Discussion 

• The board did not have anything for open discussion 

11. Public Comment 

• Ginny Kerslake asked about a Right to Know Request regarding the plan. Ginny 

noted that 28,000 gallon spill number came from Attorney General Shapiro’s 

investigation. Ginny asked Joe McGinn about what pipelines were in operation and 

what Energy Transfer’s role in the MOCC 2 hydrogen hub application. Ginny noted 

that the board should be aware of CO2 pipelines 

• Board Member Nickerson went to DEP website and hasn’t seen any sampling reports 

or updates on the dredging project.  

Action Item: See if the reports are available somewhere through the DEP website 

• Libby Madarasz noted that cleaning up the lake was very important but so is safety 

and noted the discrepancy of amount of gallons released. Libby’s main concern is that 

the plan will be more of a recovery effort instead of rescue effort 

• Board Member Nickerson noted that he is the emergency management coordinator in 

Upper Uwchlan Township and if Libby would like to go onto the township website 

they have information posted there 

• David Shuey asked about the DEP approved additives and if any of them were in the 

approved mixture and what the additives were. David asked if there were any 



additives in it, would the tests pick up on them. David asked if there was some 

maintenance work on Mariner 1 being done and what they nature of that work is.  

• Paul Kersavage noted that the PUC was in charge of the monitoring of the pipeline 

and asked if there was a contact for people to go to ask questions and get records  

• Senator Muth provided information for Paul to use to help get the correct contact. 

Senator Muth noted that having all entities involved and being able to read things in 

advance would be helpful. Senator Muth noted that a RTK was required to get the 

information/data needed and is willing to share information 

12. Adjournment 

• Director O’Leary made a motion to adjourn the meeting 

• Don Herb seconded the motion 

• The motion was approved with no objections 

• The meeting was adjourned 

 


